
Community Holiday Dinners
Over the past several years one of our most popular traditions has been the Community Thanksgiving and Christmas
Dinners.  Most recently this has been sponsored by the Hernando High Point Volunteer Fire Dept  and cooks and
servers have volunteered through that group.  With the disbanding of the Fire Dept it was not known whether this
tradition would continue.
Fortunately for those who have looked forward to being able to share their holiday dinner with friends and neighbors
because of not having family close by, Terry Mathes has volunteered to head up a group of volunteers to cater this
event.  Terry has had a great deal of experience catering large dinners and we are grateful for his willingness to
serve in this capacity.
Obviously, such an undertaking can not be planned without knowing that there will be sufficient volunteers to help
with cooking, serving, setting tables, cleanup, etc.  So far, only a few people have come forward to volunteer for
this.  Though you are reading this article in August and the holidays seem a long way off, the only way that these
events will happen this year is for Terry to know by the end of this month that he will have sufficient volunteers
to work with.
If you are able and willing to participate, please call the office at 352-596-2397 or Terry at 352-346-1559 and have
your name put on the list.  This is a fun way to serve your neighbors and make the holidays just a little more festive
for all.
The decision to have this tradition continue or not will be made and announced in the near future, so don’t delay
if you have been thinking of offering your help.  Your fellow residents who have no place else to go on these days
will truly appreciate your kindness.
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Pool Concerns
As most of you who regularly use the pool are no doubt aware by
this time, one of our wonderful pool monitors, Velma, had a serious
accident while visiting family in Massachsetts.  Although, severely
injured, our plucky lady assures us that she expects a full recovery
and our thoughts and prayers are with her in that.

One of the duties Velma has joyfully performed is leading the ladies
in Water Aerobics three times a week.  In her absence, our ladies
have continued on their own and are keeping their program afloat
(okay, yes, pun intended).  If there is anyone who would be
interested in volunteering to lead the group, please contact Susan
at the office to express your interest.

Velma has asked us to communicate the
following to all of her friends at the pool and
elsewhere:

The lazy days of summer have arrived.  Those of us who have
remained in Florida for the summer are still enjoying our beautiful
golf course and we welcome any year-round residents who have
not yet tried the course to take advantage of our Summer Golf
Specials, listed below.

HIGH POINT CAFÉ SUMMER HOURS
Sunday breakfast    8:00 – 11:00 am
Thursday lunch       11:00 – 1:00 pm
Thursday Karaoke    5:00 – 6:30 pm Burgers and wings

 Watch for posted special meals during the summer!

Summer Golf Specials

 This year we are trying something new.  Residents of High
Point may play golf by paying the summer greens fee rate of $20.00
for 18 holes or $14.00 for 9 holes. Silver Golf Members may also
play during the summer on days other than their specified day by
paying the green's fees.  You must supply your own cart and you
must present to the pro-shop a certificate proving that you have
liability insurance on your golf cart.  We will make a copy and keep
on file so you will only have to do that the first time you play.  This
year you are not required to be with a member, but you are still
responsible for following the rules of the course.  A rule book may
be obtained in the pro-shop.  Dates for open golf are from May 1 -
Oct.1.  If you have questions, please contact Donna O'Keefe at
596-4773.

Aluminum Recycling

The High Point Golf Club will now be caring for aluminum can
recycling for the community.  The recycle bin that had been located
at the fire station is now located on the east side of the parking lot
for golf cart and car parking.

Golf Club News
By Donna O’Keefe

Civic Organization of High Point News
By Ellyn Shulmier

“And the winner is . . .”
Hey, hey!  Civic Organization won a $25.00 prize in the All Around
category after the 4th of July Parade!  We thank the judges and the folks
in the crowd who agreed with that decision.  Kenny Larsen , Gini
Schweigert, Genele Firlik, Marianne Hopkins, Gwen Roy and Ellyn
Shulmier spent many fun hours working on the float and Tanya Marsh
(“Skater Girl”) skated the entire route displaying our Civic Organization
banner.  Our theme was “Civic Organization, Bursting with Ideas.”

Food Pantry Project
Several of those ideas have become active projects.  The Food Pantry
Project headed by Gini Schweigert is moving ahead full steam.  “Friends
Helping Neighbors” can always use help by those of you who can drive
folks to the various local pantries.  Also, we welcome names of folks
who might need a ride.  Call Gini at 592-2147.

Prepared Food Delivery Service
Tanya Marsh is working on a plan to deliver food from the various
restaurants to folks in High Point who cannot drive.  There will be a slight
fee, but it will be well worth it for the convenience.  We will keep you
up to date as this plan materializes.  Leave a message at 597-1966 if you
are interested in having food delivered to you in the future.  We will
contact you when the service is up and running.

Saturday Koffee Klatch
Our August Koffee Klatch will be held at 9:30 am until 11 am Saturday,
August 15, in the Community Center.  Wayne Johnson and Carol Daus
hosted the July morning event.  Come on down and relax with friends
and neighbors.  We have games, cards, jigsaw puzzle, big screen T.V.s,
live music, Share the Wealth, a brief meeting and free coffee and rolls.

Summer Sundae Sundays
Our 3-5 pm Sundae Sundays have become a fun place to be in our
comfortable Community Center.  Not only do we feature banana splits,
root beer floats, sundaes, etc., we have added food like hot dogs each
week.  Then we feature another food like taco salads and a cookie one
week and sloppy joes with potato salad and/or cole slaw next week.  The
atmosphere is relaxed and fun.  Rain or shine, you will be glad you came.
Sundae Sundays will continue each Sunday through August 16th.

High Point Community T-shirt Sale
Civic Organization is selling t-shirts with the “High Point Community”
logo.  Buy one and show your High Point pride!  T-shirts are available
in four colors: black with green lettering; garnet, neutral and green with
black lettering.  The money we raise from this sale will help fund our
many projects designed to benefit our fellow residents.

A Reminder
All residents of High Point, owners and renters, are automatically
members of the Civic Organization just by virtue of living in High Point.
This means that all are welcome at any and all events.  No membership
dues.  No fees to belong.

We do, however have an ACTIVE membership list which we hope you
will want to join.  By placing your name on it, we can call you and ask
for your help on various projects and events.  Throughout the year we
have a variety of events that need personnel to operate - from doing dishes
to cooking, to welcoming folks, to selling shirts, etc.  The more of you
who are active, the more projects we can undertake and have the staff to
function efficiently.  Or goal is to provide positive support and pride in
our community.  Our projects are fun, the folks we work with are upbeat
and we emphasize camaraderie.  At our next event, ask for an ACTIVE
membership card.  We’ll gladly give you one and will place your name
on our ACTIVE list with a big thank you!





High Point Travel Club by Trey Jordan

It just keeps getting hotter!  But, we are tough here in High Point,
as long as our A/C is working.

August 1st we are going to see “Mame” with Matt McGee at the
Freefall Theatre in St. Pete.  This venue is sold out!  We are going
to see a comedy at the Early Bird Dinner Theatre on September
12th.  Great food and a great show are planned and the cost is
$67.00.

December 1st, 2nd and 3rd we will be in St. Augustine for the
Christmas Night of Lights.

For future plans we have a 4 night, 5 day trip to Mobile , AL and
Biloxi, MS in March of 2016.  Lots of
things are planned for this trip!

We have a number of cruises going out
throughout the year and all the way into
2017.  Get to a meeting and find out what
else is in the works.  We meet the 2nd and
4th Thursday  of each month at 11:00 am.

HERNANDO HIGH POINT EMERGENCY
MEDICAL RESPONDERS, INC. (HP EMR INC.)

Yes, that’s us - the First Responders now known as Emergency Medical
Responders or EMRs!!

We have incorporated and are almost ready to start up.  By-laws have
been written, we have a Memorandum of Understanding with our
Homeowner’s Association Board, have opened our business bank
account and have receive the necessary State approval to conduct fund
raising activities.

To that end, we must ask for your financial support.  Our startup
expenses include liability insurance, hiring a medical director,
connecting with the 911 system and all sorts of Florida fees for various
required applications to start a not for profit corporation, not to mention
the usual office supplies.

In the next few weeks, you will receive a letter from us asking for funds
as they become more of a necessity.  We hope that you can be as
generous as possible so that we can get this program going.

We  already have about 40 folks who have volunteered to be EMRs or
Traffic Control plus others who have said they would be part of the
auxiliary section of our organization. We really want to bring back this
needed service to all of High Point.  You know that time is often crucial
in a medical emergency and we want to provide the emergency care you
might need.  Our response time will be as close to or the same as what
you had with the previous first responder program and we want to start
soon!!

You need to know that the HPCPO, Inc, The Hernando High Point
Volunteer Fire Department (now disbanded) and HHP EMR Inc. are all
not for profit corporations and by federal IRS law, Section 501c(3) of
the Internal Revenue Code cannot give money to each other.  We are
working closely with the HPCPO, Inc. To see if there is any other route
open in the future to share expenses  in order to provide this needed
service.

Please help us get started.

For any questions call Charles and Judie Harriett at 352-232-2564 or
Willi and Eileen Willms at 914-450-2449

A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION
#CH44819 AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION
MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF
CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-
FREE (800-435-7352) WITHIN THE STATE.
REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY
ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL OR
RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE

Annual All Club Meeting
Our annual Club Meeting for the 2015-2016 High Point
entertainment season will be Tuesday, October 13, 2015 at 9:30 am
in the Community Center.

The purpose of this meeting is to assure fairness in dates and give
all clubs a chance to communicate with one another so as not to
duplicate events.

We ask that each club assign a representative (or 2) from their group
to be present at this MUST ATTEND meeting.  We are making this
announcement well in advance of the event so that you can come
to the meeting prepared with your plans for the coming season.
Please bring club event descriptions for insertion in the new web
site which will be up and running at that time.

Chief Joe Curcio would like to thank everyone who supported
the Fire Department liquidation auction on July 25th.

We are happy to report that the auction went very well,
 actually exceeding expectations.

This has been a long and arduous process, but with a
 successful auction behind us we are one step closer to

 tying up all of the loose ends involved in disbanding and
 transferring assets back to the homeowners of High Point.

Thank you for your continued support!

Cat house?  What cat house?



Trash Pick-up News
We would like to remind everyone of the requirements for lawn
and garden waste pickup.  We are so fortunate to have this service
provided every week now, and we certainly want to help the fellows
who work so hard, especially in this heat, to make their jobs just a
little easier.  If you have piles of branches, palm fronds, etc. to be
picked up, please be considerate and tie these things in a bundle
so it only takes one “grab” for the refuse worker to pick it up and
throw it in the truck.  If all of your lawn waste is in a can, there is
no need to bag or bundle it.

Again, we would also like you to know about a service for people
with disabilities called “Back Door Service.”  If you are disabled
and have difficulty getting your trash to the curb, waste pick-up
personnel will bring your trash receptacles to the truck and return
them to your carport, or wherever you store them.

To arrange for this service, please call:

Liana Teague
Solid Waste & Recycling
Code Enforcement Officer
Hernando County
(352) 540-6257.

Liana will take your qualifying information and set up this service
for you. Please don’t ask your route pick-up men to do this
without calling Liana first.  They can only provide this service as
directed by Hernando County.

Garden Club Annual
Plant & Craft Bazaar

It’s that time again!  Though autumn seems
a long way off when we are dealing with the
heat of summer, it will be here before you
know it, and with it one of our most popular
events in High Point.  If you are interested
in participating in the Annual Plant and Craft
Bazaar, now is the time to start crafting

and/or planting to put your talents on display and sell your wares.

This year’s Bazaar will be held Saturday,
November 14, 2015 at the High Point Community
Center from 8 am to 1 pm.

To sign up, call the High Point office at 352-596-
2397 or Ellie at 352-597-1409
.
 The rest of us non-crafty peeps always look
forward to this display of our neighbors goods and
the opportunity to find some unique gift items for
friends and loved ones during the holidays.

Helpful Phone Numbers
Bulletin Delivery

Sylvia
596-6006

County Sheriff
 Non-Emergency #

754-6830
Information Booth

(Front Gate)
596-5359

Nursery Days
Harry & Anna

596-1601
Lions Med Equip

Tony Albano
596-7435

High Point Golf Club
Pro Shop
596-0833

REMINDER
The Community Center will be closed for two weeks from
August 17 through August 30 for annual maintenance.

During this time, the Library will also be closed.  If you
have books for donation, please hold on to them until
August 31.

Due to lack of space in the Office, our staff will not be
able to accept any book donations.  Thank you for your
understanding and cooperation!

DID YOU KNOW?
From time to time, as space allows, we like to include in this newsletter
some helpful reminders about subjects that often come to our attention
as we deal with homeowners and their concerns.  So, here goes, in no
particular order:

Did you know . . . .

● All High Point roads are the property of Hernando County and all
state and local laws must be obeyed when driving on them.

● The speed limit on ALL roads in High Point is 30 mph.  We realize
that High Point Blvd may appear to have been designed as a race
track, but such is not the case.

● By special permit from the County Board of Directors, High Point
residents are allowed to drive golf carts on our roads, but NOT after
dark (even if you have headlights) and NOT by anyone under the
age of 14.  We ask that when traversing the Golf Club/Community
Center parking lot you use the designated Golf Cart Lane rather
than cutting through the parking lot.  This is for your safety and
that of those who may be walking across the lot.

● Any disturbances that can not be settled amicably between High
Point neighbors, or concerns about suspicious circumstances should
be reported at the time of the incident to the Hernando County
Sheriff’s office.  Your Homeowner’s Association has no authority
in such matters.  Coming into the office on Monday morning to
report something you observed at 2 am on Saturday may allow you
to vent about something that has upset you, but it won’t go very far
to solve your problem.

● There is NO SOLICITING allowed in High Point.  If you are
approached by someone going door to door please call the office,
but have as much information as you can about the person who has
approached you.  You don’t need to have a confrontation with the
person. Get a business card if possible, or see if there is a phone
number on the side of their vehicle.  That way we can call the
business and let the owners know that they are not allowed to go
door to door in High Point.

● Requests for Yard Sales must be received in the office by noon on
Wednesday before the weekend you plan on having your sale.  That
allows us to give you the visibility of having your sale on the
weekly list that is handed out at the information booth and also
posted on our High Point TV.

● Notary and fax services are available at the office for your
convenience for a nominal fee.

● The email list of newsletter subscribers has gone the way of the old
website (not recoverable) but High Point Matters is now included
in our new High Point Website (in living color!) There is also a
link on that page for you to enter your email address and we will
be using that feature again in the near future.

Now, don’t you feel more informed after reading this? We thought so!
If you have any questions, feel free to call the office at 596-2397.



JULY 4TH 2015 IN HIGH POINT



Landscaping Tips
By Tom Anderson, Univ. of Florida Master Gardener

“Bedding Plants, Herbs,Vegetables, Poinsettias and Mums, Or-
namental Plants, Palms, Lawn Fertilizing, and Gardening Help”

“Tickle the earth with a hoe, it will laugh a Harvest.” –Mary Cantell

According to the University of Florida Service Extension, during these
hottest days of summer limit planting bedding plants to heat tolerant
Coleus, Kalanchoe, and Vinca.  Also, remove spent blooms, cut back,
and fertilize flowering annuals and perennials to extend the flowering
season into the fall months. Go to: Gardening with Annuals in Florida:
http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/MG319and Gardening with Perennials in
Florida: http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/mg035

Some of the Herbs that can be planted from plants (not seeds) are Ginger,
Tarragon, Rosemary and Bay Laurel.  For more information: Herbs in
the Florida Garden: http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/VH020

Vegetables – Cool season crops like Onion and Collards can be plant-
ed now.  We will start planting Lettuce, Cabbage, and Celery in Sep-
tember, so get your fall Vegetable Garden prepared this month. Go
to: Florida Vegetable Guide
http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/pdffiles/VH/VH02100.pdf

Poinsettias and Mums – It’s time before the end of the month of
August to pinch back Poinsettias and Mums to allow time for buds to
form for winter bloom.   See: Poinsettias at a Glance:
http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/ep349

Ornamental Plants – With all the leaching rains and rapid growth, a
nutrient deficiency may be present in some of our ornamental plants.  It
may be a good time to fertilize your plants and remember to follow
fertilizer application instructions carefully.  Go to: Fertilization and
Irrigation Needs for Florida Lawns and Landscapes:
http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/ep310

Palms – If the older/bottom fronds of your Palms are turning yellow on
the outside of the fronds; it may indicate a magnesium(mg) or
potassium(k) deficiency.  It is important to diagnose the right nutrient
deficiency as well as the soil pH to provide the correct treatment.  We
usually use Dolomite (calcium magnesium carbonate) or Epsom Salt
(magnesium sulfate)for magnesium and Pot Ash (potassium carbonate)
for potassium treatment to the soil.  It is very important to read the
following before any treatments are applied:Magnesium Deficiency in
Palms: http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/EP266

Lawns – August is a good time to apply a controlled-release nitrogen
fertilizer to St. Augustine/Floratam and Zoysia lawns.  Make sure the
fertilizer specifically states that it contains a reasonable percentage of
“Time-Released” nitrogen and again follow label application instruc-
tions carefully.   Remember the first of the three numbers on the bag is
the percentage of Nitrogen.  See: General Recommendations for Fertil-
ization of Turfgrass on Florida Soils:http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/LH014

Gardening Help – Our Extension office has Master Gardeners avail-
able for questions and assistance Mon– Fri at 9 AM to 4 PM.  Call
754-4433 or visit us at the Hernando County Extension Office, 1653
Blaise Dr. Brooksville. (Behind the Badcocks Furniture Store on SR 50)

August 2015Free Florida-Friendly Landscaping and
Gardening Classes

Wed.   Aug    6–“Native Plants for Sun and Shade”, 10:30 - W.
Hernando Library, 6335 Blackbird Ave., Brooksville-  Rita Grant,
Master Gardener
Wed.Aug12– “Best All Around Plants for Hernando County”, 10:30
Spring Hill  Library, 9220 Spring Hill Dr. – Lilly Browning

Wed.Aug  26 - “Trees! Marvelous Trees!” 10:30 Spring Hill Library
– Lilly Browning

Garden Club Beauty Spots
For August

Danny & Jeanne Howland
12294 Club House Rd.

Norman & Brigitte Hendrickson
7474 Eagle Drive

 Willi & Eileen Willms
  7418 Nielson Ave.

SCAM ALERT!!!
It seems there is never a shortage of people who are devising clever
schemes to separate us from our hard earned cash.  Sadly,  senior
citizens often seem to be the most vulnerable to these criminals.  We
were raised in a time when it seems that people were more honest
and ethical and con men were few.  Times have changed to be sure
and now anyone with a computer and a cell phone  can easily prey
on unsuspecting, honest folk.

In our latest billing, Withlacoochee River Electric (WREC) included
an insert warning consumers of a common scam that is being used
against their customers.  It has also been used to call customers of
numerous other businesses.  In case you missed the warning from
Withlacoochee, we are going to touch on some highlights that we
should all keep in mind.

Scammers may use e-mail or “Caller ID Spoofing” to make contact.
This latter can seem legitimate because caller ID will falsely show a
recognizable area code (in this case “352”) so as not to rouse
suspicions as to the source of the call.  Their  “modus operandi” is to
impersonate a Withlacoochee Co-op employee and demand
immediate payment of a bill by credit or debit card, money order or
Green Dot Money Pac.  They then threaten disconnection if not paid.

Withlacoochee Electric wants us to know that they will never call
and demand immediate payment over the phone! If you think you
have received one of these calls, hang up and call WREC right away
at 352-596-4000.  They are working with local, state and federal
authorities to protect their members against scams like these.

If someone should come to your home claiming to represent WREC,
remember the following:

● Every WREC employee displays a photo ID badge identifying
him or her by name, employee number and office to which
assigned..

● In almost all cases, employees will be driving vehicles that are
clearly marked with the WREC logo.

● All WREC line technicians, meter readers and staking engineers
wear a shirt with the WREC logo and their names prominently

displayed.

We hope the foregoing information will help you
to easily determine whether the contact you
receive is legitimate or not.  These same tactics
may be used by people falsely claiming to
represent other businesses as well, so beware!



- Jim Woolcock, President

HIGH POINT MATTERS
From the President’s Desk-

Fire Safety - Patriotism - Pride
Recently my wife and I had the unfortunate experience of a direct hit to our electric service by lightning resulting in a situation worth
discussing.  Over the last few years there have been several comments by our guests as to “why do you keep a fire extinguisher in your
bedroom?”  On 6/17/15 when lightning struck, we both went to check our breaker panel located in the spare bedroom (next to ours).  Upon
being entered, the panel exploded with flames shooting everywhere.  Mary Sue took one step backwards, grabbed the extinguisher from our
bedroom, handed it to me and retreated to the kitchen to call 911 while I knocked the fire down twice and held position until Hernando Fire
and Rescue arrived, opened the walls (3!) to quell interior fires and our home was saved!  If  not for our presence, the crucial position of a
good “ABC” rated fire extinguisher and the quick response of HCF&R we would not have a home today.  Truly, we had an enormous amount
of luck and were blessed that day.  The point of this article is:  Do you have a good extinguisher, or better yet, extinguishers?  Do you know
how to use them?  Are they placed where they are readily available?  If you answered “no” to any of these questions, correct the situation
immediately.  Head for Lowe's, Home Depot, Walmart, wherever, and  be prepared.  The home or life you save could be your own!

Were you able to attend our 4th of July Parade?  Though small, it was very colorful and a lot of patriotism was exhibited.  The work that
Sylvia Pistorius, Jim Stuck and  others put into this event is to be applauded.  I'm a bit mystified as to why more folks don’t get involved
and excited about this, the only Independence Day Parade in Hernando County.  The community from which we moved in Pennsylvania
had a population of 980 (in borough).  Our volunteer fire company served our borough and five adjacent townships and held a 10 day
Carnival, always including the 4th of July.  Our parades were usually between 3 and 5 miles long (“no holes”) and drew crowds of 10,000
to 14,000!  Hernando County needs a double dose of patriotism.  High Point should be crowded with folks celebrating our Country, our
freedoms and our blessings.  Thank you to those who were here and proud to show it!

It’s time we put the history of our Country back into our classrooms and start rebuilding the pride we should exhibit daily with thankful
hearts.  It is time to put “Political Correctness” into a can somewhere and once again be proud citizens of the U. S. A.  When the U. S. A.
Women’s Soccer Team won the World Cup decisively on July 5, 2015 they celebrated their victory and their pride of Country “Loudly and
Proudly.”  We need more demonstrations of “Loud and Proud” feelings for our Country and our many freedom-created blessings.

Another subject that could use a double or triple dose of pride is High Point.  So often we become complacent when our individual comfort
levels are satisfied that we forget to acknowledge and express our thanks and pride in all the positive things we share as a Community.  Our
common grounds are well maintained by Ken Thompson and his crew and a volunteer corps of Garden Club members.  Activities in High
Point are numerous and diverse, led by our Social Club, Civic Organization and nearly 30 other clubs and/or group activities.

We are fortunate to be the home of the High Point Golf Club, an independent corporation that is privately supported by their membership
and not dependent on members of High Point Property Owners, Inc.  They feature a beautiful 18 hole course immaculately maintained by
their expert crew.  A recently redecorated Club House, Dining Room, Bar and kitchen facility features Sunday breakfasts, Thursday lunches,
Thursday Karaoke and other specially listed meals and events during the summer, with expanded meals and activities during the fall/winter
season.

Our Community Center is the place to look for Social Nights, Koffee Klatches, Summer Sundae Sundays, etc, etc.   Check our bi-monthly
High Point Bulletin and monthly High Point Matters newsletter for current activities and upcoming events.

We really do have a lot to be proud of and thankful for in High Point.  All we need to do is look around us to see the potential and then
participate!  We’ll always have detractors and critics, but that small (though sometimes very vocal) minority should not be allowed to “spoil
the pot” for the rest of us!

JULY 4TH PARADE WINNERS

MOTOR TRYKE                                                                   BUD CONAWAY
BICYCLE                                            KASEY LAUBER
CLUB GOLF CARTS              GARDEN CLUB
INDIVIDUAL GOLF CART         TINA KONRAD
CLUB ANTIQUE CAR          NAT CST  ENG CAR CLUB
INDIVIDUAL ANTIQUE CAR        BOB HOKANSON
HORSES             CROOM TRAIL RIDERS
TRUCKS             MOBILE PATROL
FLOAT              JOHN CONROY
ALL AROUND            CIVIC ORGANIZATION

OUR THANKS TO BRIGHT HOUSE TV FOR THEIR
GENEROUS DONATION OF THE 32” TV.

THE YOUNG MOM WHO WAS VISITING WITH HER LITTLE GIRL
 WAS THRILLED TO HAVE THE WINNING RAFFLE TICKET!


